
Our Children’s Council 2024/25 

 
Minutes of Meeting – 28th January 2025 

 
 
Present: All Councillors, Mr Alcock and Mrs Tams 

 
Welcome: 

 
Mr Alcock welcomed all councillors and discussed the rules of the meeting such as raising your hand 
before speaking, listening to others and not talking over others so that everyone’s opinions and ideas 

can be heard and discussed. 
 

Discussion Point Outcome 

Road Safety • Road Safety Patrol – 12th & 13th February. Please take a 

letter home & bring back the reply slip. 

Houses of Parliament Visit • We have been able to secure a visit to the Houses of 

Parliament ton London for our Year 4, 5 & 6 councillors, 
transportation costs will be expensive, therefore we would 

like to write a letter to local businesses to request support 
in funding this. 

Royal British Legion • Thank you for your help supporting this when selling 
Poppy items, the Academy raised £521.97 & have won the 
Bentley Trophy 2024! Well Done! 

Suggestion Boxes • The councillors were reminded about the suggestion boxes 
in every classroom. These boxes are for the children to 

add ideas & suggestions of how they think the Academy 
could improve. 

Safety in school/Safeguarding • All members feel safe in school.  

AOB • None. 

 
The next meeting will take place on 11th February 2025. 

 
To do: 
 

Remember/Remind other Children’s Council members to have an early lunch and attend meetings 
every Wednesday at 12:30pm. 

Road Safety Patrol – Bring back the reply slip ASAP. 

Tell your class about the suggestion boxes. 

 


